
From: Owen Pomykacz <owenpomykacz@gmail.com> 
Date: Thu, Aug 7, 2025 at 4:28 PM 
Subject: Custodian Position 
To: <kgove@hbschools.org> 
 
 
Greetings Karyn, 
 
I sometimes give my name a google search and today I came upon the minutes for the HBSB 
Reorganization Meeting 24-25 containing my name. In this document it says I was offered a 
position "as a substitute custodian for the 2024-25 school year at a rate of $17.00 per hour, 
pending receipt of paperwork and background check.” 
 
I want you to understand that I was never offered this position, officially or otherwise. I had 
completed all of the required paperwork per the head custodian for the office. I returned the 
paperwork on my day off and spoke to Gregory Hobaugh and the business administrator in the 
office who were both completely dismissive of my query. I followed up on the position multiple 
while working there as a substitute teacher.  
 
I would go as far as to say that judging by their attitudes and communications they had no 
intention of filling this position. I’m curious why my name would appear here?  
 
I work at other schools now.  
 
Regards,  
 
Owen Pomykacz 
 


